Prayer request from the Greens

"... as you help us by your prayers..."



July, 2013

Dear friends in Christ,

The apostle Paul was well aware of the necessity of prayer for the success of his mission efforts. He urges the Corinthians to keep his ministry in prayer, "... as you help us by your prayers. Then many will give thanks on our behalf for the gracious favor granted us in answer to the prayers of many" (2 Cor. 1:11). One means that God has established for the advance of His kingdom is prayer. During our years in missions, Aletha and I have experienced powerfully God's answer to the prayers of His people. As we move into the second part of this year, we have many tasks ahead that require energy, wisdom and patience. Please note the following events and dates, and please pray with us for the following items:

Trips and conferences - Bill has been asked to speak at various events, for which we give thanks. Please pray for guidance and wisdom in teaching at the following places, and traveling safety.

Tabasco, México - Conferences for Sunday School teachers, church leaders, radio program, and meetings: August 5 - 12.
Quito & Ibarra, Ecuador - Course on the Holy Spirit, and conferences on neo-paganism, September 6-17.

Conferences in Costa Rica

Turrialba, Costa Rica - conference on "The Gospel" for the pastors and leaders of the Turrialba presbytery of the Assemblies of God churches of the region: October 14.
San José, Costa Rica - conference at our annual "Grace and Truth" event

San José, Costa Rica - conference at our annual "Grace and Truth" ever for Reformed churches, "John Calvin's four-fold defense of the Gospel", December 7

Also please pray for church needs at our "Covenant of Grace congregation"

Women's bible study - Aletha leads a bible study on Thursday evenings. There is much interest, and much need. The topic is "Reconciliation" and the textbook is Ken Sande's "Peacemakers".

Discipleship classes and new members - pray for various efforts we have underway for evangelism, discipleship and membership.

Tepeyac Christian school - please pray for new Board members who have recently been elected, for wisdom, for a clear vision for our school, and for God's blessing on all the efforts.

Trip to the US in November - Bill's mother will celebrate her 80th birthday this year, and we will both travel to California in November. We hope to visit churches on the West Coast while there. Please pray for these plans also.

As you can see, we have a LOT of work ahead of us. Please keep us both in prayer, as well as the ministries we serve. May God bless each one!

Rev. Bill & Aletha Green San José, Costa Rica